
September Sugar Creek HOA Newsletter – SCGC President’s Update 

 

 
Our Sugar Creek Garden Club is “Blooming where we are Planted” 
right here in Sugar Creek.  Have you seen the new pots at the guard 
house?  That is the Garden Club hard at work for all of the Sugar 
Creek neighborhood!  
 

Did you know?  HOA and SCGC partnered together to beautify the 
Sugar Creek entrance at the guard house.  The Garden Club funded 
and filled the new pots, urns and planted a great deal more 
Caladiums and Macho Ferns.  Our HOA funded the irrigation system 
changes required for proper watering.  This partnership works well 
and we look forward to future projects which are in the planning 
stages right now. 
 

 
Did I say future projects?  We have a SCGC Fundraising Campaign going on right now. This 
campaign will allow us to continue beautification efforts.  Please contact Ann Wendell if you would 
like to support this effort.  She can be reached at annwendell@yahoo.com.  Ann is the mastermind 
who designed and arranged the guard house pots and urns.  Great Job Ann!    
 
On September 17th, we will host our Welcome Coffee.  We meet at Sugar Creek Country Club every 
third Thursday of the month at 9:30 a.m.  We gather to enjoy fellowship with new and longtime 
friends!  We will be featuring an outstanding speaker this month, Linda Franzo.   Linda, of the 
Passionate Platter from Louisiana, will be showing us some great herbal recipes.  She puts pizazz in her 

food and passion in her gardens! Workshops, field trips service projects, scholarships, and 
fundraising make a busy year. Join us… we’re a friendly group!  To become a member, please 
contact Patsy Jones at patsyjones@wt.net 
 

We are thrilled to announce the launch of our new and mobile-responsive website.    We invite you 

to visit us at www.sugarcreekgardenclub.org.  We have built our new website with our members, 

future members and Sugar Creek neighbors in mind.  Each month you will find a new blog with 

information about our meetings, speakers, workshops, field trips, monthly horticulture tips, and the 

“Yard of the Month” award.  Like every website, it will continuously be updated and evolve, so 

please check back often.  We hope you find the new website easy to access the information you are 

seeking.    

I look forward to getting to know each of you better, as we make a difference!  As we beautify our 
community, we enhance our property value and that is something we all want to grow!  
 
Blooming where I am Planted, 
 

       Linda Edmiaston 

 
Linda Edmiaston 
SCGC President, 2020-2021 
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